City Executive Board response to the recommendations of the Finance Panel on the implications of Brexit

Provided by the Leader of the Council and Board Member for Corporate Strategy and Economic Development


	Recommendation
	Agreed?
	Comment

	1. That the Council supports the Local Government Association in calling on the Government to grant local councils the £8.4bn they are due from the Structural Investment Fund between 2014 and 2020.

	Y
	Agreed. The Oxfordshire LEP, through which Structural Funds are now channelled, has already made the case for the current round to be guaranteed and the Chancellor has given that assurance in relation to the ESIF funds that are due to Oxfordshire. 

	2. That the Council informs all staff who have been identified as possible non-UK EU citizens and who have not already taken up the Council’s offer to reimburse the cost of applying for a UK Registration Certificate or Permanent Residence Card that the Council remains happy to reimburse these costs.

	Y
	Agreed.  This has been done and will be reiterated over the coming year as necessary.


	3. That further consideration is given, in the light of Brexit, to the case for having a powerful advocacy role for the Oxford economy at national and international levels and how this could be achieved in the absence of a directly elected mayor for Oxfordshire.

	Y
	Agreed. The case for Oxfordshire is being made currently by the Growth Board to the National Infrastructure Commission, and to DCLG/BEIS. The Science Innovation Audit and the responses to BEIS on the Industrial Strategy have made similar cases.
Our city MPs, Anneliese Dodds and Layla Moran, are strong advocates for the local economy and its vulnerability to the Tory Government's Hard Brexit policies. I think we can be confident that the absence of an elected Mayor will not be a significant weakness in pressing our point of view.
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